Lancaster Board of Appeals
August 25, 2022
Minutes

1.  Lancaster Board of Appeals meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chair Rich.
2. Roll Call Vote:  Matt Mayo, Rob Alix, David Stadtherr, Dennis Hubbard, Frank Sullivan and Jeanne Rich present. Staff present – Jasmin Farinacci and Brian Gingras
3. No Public Hearings
4. Mark O’Hagan present.  We did not receive any further comments from Adam Costa.  Jasmin sent everything we received at the last meeting and has not heard back.  Not sure if that means he has no comments or that he has not reviewed.  Jasmin to follow up with him.  We did hear back from HaleyWard with some comments that Mark needs to address.  Mark responded that he has addressed the comments of HaleyWard and the Board will be signing off on an ANR plan to show the easements.  Drainage calculations were reviewed by HaleyWard and there were no further comments.  
Matt Mayo is concerned that he missed the last meeting.  Rob Alix also missed the last meeting.  This is not a public hearing so not sure this matters.  We have determined this to be non-substantial therefore there is not a public vote, just an approval of the changes.  Is the Board comfortable with allowing Mark to move forward with the project so long as he meets any concerns of the HaleyWard letter dated 8/23/2022 and any concerns of Adam Costa to be received next week. The board unanimously agreed to this and instructed Jasmin to write a letter for Mark to present to the BI.  Jasmin to draft the letter and reference all the proper exhibits, etc..  The letter is to be reviewed by Mark O’Hagan and Chair Rich prior to finalizing.  Jasmin to cc the Town Clerk as well.  There was a bill present for HaleyWard which will be processed and paid by the monies the town is holding.

Barbara Stocker asked for a time frame on the installation of the fence.  Mark is willing to add to the document that the fence will be installed prior to any occupancy permit.  Mark to verify with Jasmin.

Frank moved to adjourn, Dave seconded, 5-0 in favor of adjournment.  Meeting adjourned at 6:18 p.m.

Next month will be a hybrid meeting.  Jeanne Rich to be at town hall, Frank Sullivan will also be present.
